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2014 -15 

PRESIDENTIAL 

GOALS  

 

#1 To develop and 

execute a new 

Respect for Law 

Program  

 

#2 Increase the use 

of Social Media as a 

Marketing Tool  

 

#3 Receive 501 (c) 3 

Status for the Club  

#4 Be an Honor Club  

 

Weekly Meetings ï 

Thursdayôs at 7:30 
am at Michelleôs - 

677 Romence Road 

in Portage 

 

 

 

President’s Comments 

Hello All, 
 
I am always impressed by our Club members but they have really 
stepped up to the plate in the last month.  Our 501 Party was a huge 
success and it was great to see so many members come out to enjoy 
themselves and help recruit 3 new members.  Gene spearheaded a 
great garage sale and earned almost twice as much as last year.  
Members dug in the dirt to support the Edison Garden Club and 
raised their voices and hands to encourage girls to run.  Each event 
had a great mix of members just proving there is something for 
everyone. I am really looking forward to upcoming events and I hope 
we continue the trend of member involvement. 
 
So many of you work behind the scenes on committees and routine 
operations.  I think you are our unsung heroes.  Thanks for all that 
you do to keep our Club running smoothly.  We would not be 
successful without your efforts and support. 

Just remember; YES WE CAN! 

Lyn 

 

June Speakers and Greeters  

 

June 4      Cathy Pinto ï AACORN Farm Programs 
 
  Greeter:  Nicole Ingersoll 
 
June 11    Karen Vogelmann ï Confidence Coach 
 
                     Greeter:  MaryAnn Ampersee 
 
June 18    Fellowship  
 
  Greeter:  Michelle Oliva 
 
June 25    Sherry Thomas ï Ex. Director Douglass Community Assn 
 
                     Greeter:  Carmen Jonaitis 



JUNE  

BIRTHDAYS  

 

 

MaryAnn Ampersee   9th 

Stephanie Lemmer     18th 

Gary Addison             22nd 

Cathy Balik                 30th 

 

Euchre is over for this 

year.  Everyone will be 

enjoying their summer 

weekends.  Watch for 

de tails in the Fall when 

we will resume  playing.  

 

 

 

BOOK CLUB –  

June 2nd, 5:30 pm at 
Panera Bread on West 
Main.    Book:  Wild by 

Cheryl Strayed 

No Book Club in July 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 
The 5:01 NOW event was a success.  Roughly 35 members 
attended with 6 guests.   We were successful in gaining 3 new 
members.   Thanks to all who assisted in coordinating the event. 
 

 
 
 

Garage Sale Update 

 

Another successful event was held the weekend of May 14th-16th 

raising $762 for the administrative fund and $35 for the 

Childhood Cancer Campaign.  There is no total on the number of 

pounds the members lost when donating their items for the sale! 

  
 



 
UPCOMING 

EVENTS 
 
 
June 14th - Annual CCC 
Golf Outing at the 
Prairies Golf Course.   
 
 
July 14th ï Annual Right 
Start Auction at the 
Fetzer Center (note the 
new venue).  More 
details coming soon.  
 
August 7th ï Respect 
for Law event at Celery 
Flats.  Watch for more 
information---we will 
need lots of 
volunteers!! 

 

 

 

May Raffle & 50/50 

Winners 

5/7 Ralph Meyer, Chris 

Shults 

5/14 Jeanette Meyer, 
Nick Armold 

5/21 Laurie Jefsen, 
Nancy Flipse 

5/28 Alma McCarty, Val 
Lippincott 

 

Our weekly 50/50 
progressive raffle is 
building.  As of this 
newsletter we have 
$410 with 27 cards left. 
Remember half this 
amount could be yours! 

 
 
Thanks to everyone who came out on a cold and rainy Saturday for 
our Optimist in Action Day.  There were many garden beds to prepare 
for the upcoming growing season.  The children cannot do it all so we 
were happy to help.  Now, thanks to our efforts, they are ready for all 
of the seedlings that have been growing in the greenhouse. 
 
Your efforts are most appreciated! 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Superbooks  

 

We received a check for 
$1,400 for the 127 books, 
we sold this year.  
GREAT JOB 
EVERYONE-especially 
Jo who sold 25 books.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

THIS MONTH LET 

US THANK ALL 

THE TEACHERS 

WHO HAVE 

COMPLETED 

ANOTHER YEAR 

OF TEACHING AND 

ENCOURAGING 

THE YOUTH IN 

OUR COMMUNITY .  

 
CONGRATULATIONS 

TO ALL THE 

GRADUATES ï 

HIGH SCHOOL AND 

COLLEGE --- BEST 

WISHES IN YOUR 

FUTURE 

ENDEAVORS. 

 
 

GIRLS ON THE RUN  

A great time was had by BOCK.  We motivated approximately 2000 
girls, 475 coaches, 1200 community runners and 400+ volunteers.   
 

 
 
 
 

  CCC GOLF OUTING  

HELP SUPPORT THE 

11
TH

 ANNUAL CHILDHOOD CANCER CAMPAIGN GOLF OUTING 

SUNDAY, JUNE 14
TH

 ï THE PRAIRIES GOLF CLUB 

Event: A four person 18-hole scramble to raise funds 
for the Bronson Childrenôs Hospital Journey Beads 
program as well as supporting cancer research at 
Johns Hopkins University.   
Date/Location: Sunday, June 14th, The Prairies Golf 
Club on W. Main.   
Cost: $80 per person/ $320 for a foursome 

 
There will be morning snacks, Bloody Mary bar, putting contest, 50/50 
raffle, special hole events, prizes, and an awards luncheon.  You may 
support the event by: registering to golf, spreading the word to find 
golfers or hole sponsors, donating an item for the raffle (new items or 
gift cards), or volunteering the day of the outing.  For registration/hole 
sponsor forms or more details please contact Nicole Ingersoll at 

(269) 217-0513 or ingers007@yahoo.com.    
 

Sign up to golf by June 7th!!  
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RIGHT START AUCTION  

 

Donôt forget that the Annual ñSet Kids Up for a Right Startò Auction will 

be held July 14th at the WMU Fetzer Center, 6ï9pm. This Auction helps to 
fund BOCKôs back-to-school shopping programðwhich will provide 
community children in need with a shopping trip for new clothes, school 
supplies required by their school, and a backpack of their choice. The new 
venue, both live and silent auctions and sit down dinner will hopefully make 
the $25 tickets an easy sell! 

 
Be sure to contact Bob Balik for tickets (372-4368).  

 

The following is a list of items needed for Live and Silent Auction Packages. 

If you wish to donate any of these items it would be greatly appreciated. 

Please bring your item to any meeting between now and June 18th. 

If you have questions, wish to sign up for an item or arrange a pick up 

please contact Linda Thompson at 765-426-7357 or email at 

lthompson@edvantage.biz.   

  

Sailing themed dessert paper plate and napkins (need two sets) 

Inexpensive/colorful paint bucket  

2 tickets or certificate to New Vic 

2 tickets or certificate to Civic 

2 tickets or certificate to Portage Central theatre 

Theatre swag like mug, t-- shirt 

Medium sized live blooming plant  

Medium sized indoor pot or plant basket  

Seasonal/colorful paper dessert plates and napkins 

Bottle of Tempo Vino wine  

Corkscrew  

2 tickets to WMU or U of M or MSU sports events 

Family Pass to Air Zoo 

Passes to Meijer Gardens 

4 non-breakable champagne glasses 

Cycling gloves and water bottle  

Bike light/reflector  

Bicycling shirt 

Bike repair kit 

  

Silent Auction-Prize Board 

$10 or $15 gift card to gas station, Meijer, Starbucks, etc. (need total of 10) 

new/regift/like new items for Prize Board or Silent Auction  

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

June 1 ï Flip a Coin Day 

 

June 5 ï Natôl Doughnut 

Day 

 

June 7 ï Natôl Chocolate 

Ice Cream Day 

 

June 14 ï Flag Day 

 

June 17 ï Eat Your 

Vegetables Day 

 

June 21 ï Fatherôs Day 

 

June 24 ï Swim a Lap Day 

 

June 27 ï Sunglasses Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Case You Missed It!  

 

 

Brenda Orwig with PSI IOTA XI supporting communities in speech, 
hearing, art, music and literature, as our special speaker. She also 
spoke about the "Walk for Better Hearing" held on Sunday, May 17th. 

           

 

May was Respect for Law Month 
Speaker Jeffrey Getting, Kalamazoo 
County Prosecuting Attorney, Chief 

Jeff Hadley of the Kalamazoo 
Department of Public Safety and 
Kalamazoo County Sheriff Rick 

Fuller. 



 

 

FIND US by clicking 
on a link below: 

 

 

Breakfast Optimist Club 

of Kalamazoo 

 

BOCK - Website 

 

 

MICHIGANOPTIMISTS.ORG 

 

 

 OPTIMIST INTERNATIONAL 

 
 
  CONTACT US AT:  
        
BOCKZOO@YAHOO.COM 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

2014 -2015  BOCK Board Members  

OFFICERS  

 
President Lyn Lenox ðBosma 
President-Elect Laurie Jefsen 
Vice President Carmen Jonaitis 
Secretary-Treasurer Linda Ingersoll 
Past President Cathy Balik 

 
DIRECTORS 

 
Community Service         Marcia Watts 
Fellowship MaryAnn Ampersee 
Finance Jeanette Meyer 
Membership Dan Mills 
Programs/Publicity  Alma McCarty 
Youth Activities  Linda Thompson 

 

 The  Opt imi st  Cr eed  
 

Pr omise  Your self  ~ 

 

To  be so st rong  t hat  no t h i ng  can  d i st urb  your  peace 

of  mi nd .  

 

To  ta l k  he al t h , hap p i ne ss and  prospe r i t y t o eve ry  

per son  you meet . 

 

To  mak e al l  your  f r i ends  fee l  t hat  t he r e i s somet h i ng  

i n  t he m . To  l ook  at  t he  sun ny  si de  of  eve r yt h i ng  

and  mak e  your op t imi sm come t ru e. 
 
 

To  t h i nk  on l y  of  t he  best , t o work  on l y  for  t he  best , 
and  t o expect  on l y  t he  best . 

 
 

To be  j ust  as en t hus i ast i c abo u t  t he  suc cess of  ot hers  
as you are  abo u t  your  own.  

 
 

To forget  t he  mi stake s of  t he  pa st  and pr ess on t o t he  
gr eate r ach i evement s of  t he  fu t ur e. 

 
 

To  w ear  a che er ful  cou n te nan ce at  al l  t i mes and  
gi ve eve ry li v i ng cr eat ure  you  meet  a smil e. 

 
 

To g i ve so much  t im e t o t he  im prov ement  of  yours el f  
t hat  you ha ve no  t im e t o cr i t i ci ze ot he rs . 

 
 

To  be t oo  l arge  for  worr y, t oo  no ble for  anger,  t oo  
st rong  for fea r,  and  t oo  happy  t o pe r mi t  t he  pr esence  
of  t roub le. 

https://www.facebook.com/BreakfastOptimistClubofKalamazoobock
https://www.facebook.com/BreakfastOptimistClubofKalamazoobock
http://bockzoo.org/
http://michiganoptimists.org/
http://www.optimist.org/
mailto:BOCKZOO@YAHOO.COM

